
Aluminum Bottle CANnoisseurs 

First Chapter Meeting 8/30/07 Denver Colorado 

 

The meeting was opened at 1:30 p.m. by Chapter President Bob Renforth.  Introductions 
of the officers and all present were made. 
 
The Board of Directors was discussed, nominations were made, Herb Schwarz #012 
moved to close and accept nominations, and the following members were elected 
unanimously:  Butch Kroskey #008, Joe Germino #004, and John Kinnard #009.   
 
It was agreed by all that our first year would start 5/07 and run to 9/08.  Dues would 
remain $10 from 5/07 to 4/08 and then be reduced to $5 through 9/08.  Renewal dues as 
well as dues for new members will then $5 per year starting 10/08  The ABC Chapter 
officers will then run from October to the following September to match the BCCA fiscal 
year.  During the first year of operation, officers will serve from 5/07 through 9/08.  
Chapter renewals will start in the August/September timeframe and be delinquent 
following the first of October in years thereafter.  These procedures passed unanimously. 
 
Bruce Gregg #003 made a motion to call Aluminum Bottle containers by the name 
“Cabottles”.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
The logo design was discussed and put on temporary hold until more submissions were 
received.  Tobi Hicks #005 agreed to send an e-mail to the chapter members stating a 
deadline of 10/10/07.  On line voting is to follow under the direction of President Bob 
Renforth. 
 
The next news letter is scheduled for publication on or about 11/1/07. 
 
Bob Renforth #001 made a motion seconded by Brad Ambruso #007 to name the chapter 
news letter “The Cabottle Times”.  Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Bruce Gregg #003 made a motion to implement a Family Member program with dues 
being $2 the first year and $1 per year thereafter.  Eligibility requires residence at the 
same address as the regular member.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
A chapter web site was discussed in depth.  Brad Ambruso #007 stated that it would cut 
down on e-mail and felt that we needed a volunteer to develop a Forum Page.  Joe 
Germino #004 volunteered to head looking into doing this through the BCCA web site.  
Bob Renforth #001 questioned if we wanted to be part of the BCCA web site or remain 
independent.  More data will be gathered before we start.  Overall costs must be taken 
into consideration. 
 
President Bob Renforth #001 adjourned the meeting at 2:18 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Bruce Gregg #003 Secretary Treasurer 


